

AFRICAN PARLIAMENTARY UNION

APU

Abidjan, March 29th, 2020

MESSAGE

In this context of the coronavirus pandemic - Covid 19, health crisis which affects our African continent too, I address, on behalf of the African Parliamentary Union, the expression of my solidarity to each Member Parliament whose country is struck by this scourge.

I also express my deep gratitude to all those who are remaining alert to save human lives and especially to all health workers who, with governments, are working tirelessly to curb the spread of this pandemic.

I bow to the memory of the victims and wish the sick a speedy recovery.

In this painful ordeal, the African Parliamentary Union calls for civic responsibility among African populations and individual responsibility in order to allow the various national authorities to stem this pandemic.

Ending this pandemic is EVERYONE'S business.

Mohamed Ali HOUMED

Chairperson of the APU Executive Committee Speaker of Djibouti National Assembly